
LIBERTY TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT  
                                                       

                                                                                  39 TOPPER ROAD 
                                                                                           FAIRFIELD, PA 17320 
                                                                                           Office: 717-642-6103 

                       

Board of Supervisor’s Police Report for January 2025 
 

 

Total Miles Patrolled: 1,851                                Total Hours Worked: 392.75 

Admin Asst Hours: 52 + 8 Holiday                     Total Citations: 4 

Patrol Hours: 316.75 + 16 Holiday                    Traffic Warnings/FEC: 9 

On Call Hours: 156 – 1 Call Out                         Total Incidents: 111 – 14(PSP) = 97 

Traffic Details: 0                   

 
 
 
 
➢ Patrol Officer Ryan Morris was promoted to Sergeant at the recommendation of Officer In Charge    
        Terry DeWitt 
➢ Officer In Charge Terry A. DeWitt was promoted to Chief of Police by the Board of Supervisors. 
➢ Patrol Unit #2 was taken out of service and all emergency equipment removed. 
➢  Patrol Unit #1 was vinyl wrapped by Graphcom and the new lettering scheme applied, Car #3 is   
        now being completed. New Car #2 will be completed upon delivery. 
➢ 2 Mobile Video Recorder System with License Plate Readers have been received and will be  
        installed within the next two weeks. (Donated by Tripwire South LLC) 
➢ Pennsylvania State Police Commonwealth Law Enforcement Assistance Network (CLEAN) Audit  
       was conducted and minimal corrections needed to be completed. 
➢ The requested inventory from Supervisor Keilholtz has been completed. Destruction, donation or   
        sell list will be provided to Secretary Peck by March 1, 2025.  
 
 Winter Storm kept patrols busy with Motorist Assist, Non-Reportable and Reportable Crash’s. 
 

The Center for Traffic Safety has allotted additional funding for DUI Enforcement over the Super   
Bowl Weekend, Patrols are assigned and will be out.  
 
Chief DeWitt encourages ALL MOTORIST to review and educate themselves on the Duties of 

Driver’s in an Emergency Response Area.  This will be heavily enforced for the safety of the Patrol 
Officer’s and other emergency services works to include tow operators.  

 

All Body Camera Footage over sixty (60) days will be purged. 

 

Terry A. DeWitt 

Chief of Police 
 


